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From Randy...  
I sat in my office recently and asked God to allow me to observe the world outside my office so I may see the way Je-

sus would see His creation. Inside the office I heard our secretary, Sherri Hall, performing her duties as she professionally 

prepared a rough draft of the upcoming Sunday’s bulletin. But was there something outside that my eyes were in need of 

seeing I wondered. 

There is a time for everything, and a season for every activity under heaven (Eccl. 3:1)é so I went to my office 

window and saw several vehicles parked outside the church building. There was movement outside my window as dozens 

of yellow jackets were seen flying around the tree whose branches and leaves were visible from my office. There were two 

men outside trimming limbs and shrubbery from around the church building. Tree leaves, yellow jackets, and Glen Moore 

and Joe Parker…and then I saw it!  

For the past month of September we have been in a sermon series entitled, Seeing Through the Eyes of Jesus. It was 

right there. It has been there ever since I was a child at Shiloh. Nothing special about it. Nothing that would cause me to 

speak a “Wow!” in regards to its existence. It’s not that I haven’t seen it before. You have probably seen it before also. 

There it was in clear sight as I looked through my office window. 

Lord, is this what you want me to see? A house? A red brick house? A red brick house with a vehicle in the driveway? 

Before it was as if  it was invisible. A brick red house with a vehicle in the driveway equates to people. Their names? I 

haven’t a clue. How many in the family? Again, no clue.  

For the first two and a half weeks of being your full time pastor I have visited in the home of some of the church’s 

homebound members. I have visited in the hospitals in Fredericksburg. I have gone to several nursing homes to visit loved 

ones who reside in  and receive facility care. I have yet to take a short walk and even shorter drive  across the road.  Now 

you may know more information than I do about the family who lives in the brick red house with a vehicle in the driveway. 

But I was the one who asked God to allow me to see through the eyes of Jesus. 

There is a time for everything, and a season for every activity under heavenéIt was quite a view... a tree with its 

leaves gently moving in the breeze, the flying of yellow jackets, and the working of two men around the church…and a red 

brick house with a vehicle in the driveway. The coming of the Fall season is always a nice time to take a walk even if it is 

just across the road. As the seasons change, so also may our eyes change as we strive to see Godôs world through the 

eyes of Jesus.  

 

Missions Focus for October  
Operation Christmas Child  

Thanks to everyone who has taken a shoebox to fill or returned filled shoeboxes.  This is a great minis-

try for the whole family – and especially children – to participate in; one which has, and will continue 

to, impact the lives of millions of children around the world in the name of Jesus.  

 There are at least four ways to participate:  1) fill and return a shoebox  2) donate items to fill shoe box-

es  3) make a donation to help cover shipping costs  4) pray for the ministry and the children receiving 

the shoeboxes.  We have been blessed this year with a large donation of small toys. We are in need of 

the following items to help fill shoeboxes:  toothbrushes, soap, washcloths, socks, brushes, combs, pens, 

pencils & sharpeners, erasers, crayons, markers, small notebooks and coloring books, small dolls or 

stuffed toys, small balls or jump ropes, costume jewelry, small cars, small flashlights with extra batteries… anything a child 

age 2-14 would need or enjoy (please, no breakables, liquids or war-related items).  Shiloh’s shoebox collection will end on 

October 30. Questions?  Contact Teresa Tubbs at 775-4053, rtubbs13@gmail.com.  

mailto:rtubbs13@gmail.com


 

 

Serving Godôs People in Romania 
by Bonnie Bowen  

W hen God opens a door, it is best to walk through. I took 

the opportunity of an invitation to travel with a group of 

seven people I did not know to Romania to serve people who 

were hated and despised and looked upon as the “throwaways” 

of society. People on the street and in public would make com-

ments to the Roma people and make them feel unacceptable 

and disliked.  

Those who traveled to Romania were mostly from Rhoades-

ville Baptist Church, one from Louisa Baptist Church, one from 

Gordonsville Baptist Church, and then me from Shiloh. Five of 

the nine were in charge of and ran Vacation Bible School five 

mornings while the remaining four women (myself being one 

of the four) went into a different village daily to share a teach-

ing on Mary and Martha, taught by the pastor of Gordonsville 

Baptist Church. The village people thought we were quite spe-

cial since we came from such a far distance to visit them.  

The Roma village people were so used to being treated badly 

that they were honored to have someone come from such a dis-

tance to visit them. I hope they felt special! We were warmly 

received daily. We each had a part to share. The pastor did the 

teaching in three different short sessions; another woman taught 

a craft to the women, teens, and children (the men excused 

themselves), and I taught a segment called Body, Soul, and 

Spirit, using simple body exercises and stretches with Scripture 

to support the importance of taking care of our bodies since the 

Holy Spirit lives in us. We were told that women would be 

coming; but we actually had family members attend—fathers, 

mothers, and children of all ages, including teens. This was a 

welcomed surprise. The fourth woman of our group prepared 

lunch daily for all who came. We had as few as 15 and as many 

as 50 on a given day. We never knew how many would come 

so we had to be prepared. Extra craft materials were left with 

the pastor or leader of the church to use.  

Two events stood out for me. We were in a very small, sim-

ple church (size of two of our Sunday School rooms combined) 

and after a teaching on human trafficking by our interpreter, the 

pastor played worship music for everyone to sing along. We 

did not want to leave on a downer (human trafficking). Though 

I did not know the language, I could tell that these simple, 

humble church people really worshipped and loved singing to 

God. It was quite meaningful to watch and listen, and, yes, at-

tempt to sing words I could not pronounce well or understand; 

but I knew we were worshiping! Though the language was un-

known, the music was universal.  

The other meaningful event was when we attended our host 

church worship service on our last Sunday. During the morning 

worship, the young mother in our group sang “How Great Thou 

Art,” a cappella. While she was singing, the organist got up 

quietly, went to the organ, and began to accompany this wom-

an. Those in attendance recognized the music and began to sing 

with her in their Romanian language; then we Americans began 

to sing in our native language. What a special time that truly 

blended us all together in worship. Music is universal!  

The evening worship service consisted of a 25-member man-

dolin orchestra. Oh wow, they were fantastic! Hearing all those 

mandolins was something I had never experienced. The music 

was beautiful! Unfortunately, I did not take my cell phone with 

me that night and could not record this awesome orchestra. I 

highly recommend attending a concert consisting of mandolins 

if the opportunity arises.  

I was thankful for the opportunity to represent Shiloh and 

demonstrate God’s love to people who feel unloved. Thank you 

for your support and prayers while I was gone.  

In July, Bonnie took her gifts and talents on a missions trip to Romania and shares that experience with us. At Shiloh, she teaches the Sister 

Seekers Sunday School class. Bonnie retired after 34 years of teaching high school and middle school students in York and Stafford coun-

ties. She taught health, physical education, and driverôs education. She holds a bachelor of science degree from Radford College and a 

masterôs in education from George Mason University. She and Bobby have been married for 25 years, and both actively serve the Lord at 

Shiloh and wherever He leads them. 

Bonnie and Bobby Bowen (to the left, Romanian women 

and children work on crafts.) 



 

 

Childrenõs Ministry  
So Fall has gotten here and the leaves are changing 

and we see God's beauty all around which means it must 

be time for some good old fashioned harvest party 

fun.  Mark your calendars for October 30th from 6 to 8 

p.m.  Our goal is to have it outside this year so plans are 

being made now to do this.  We will have a moon bounce, 

carnival games, tumbleweed, mechanical bull, hot dogs, 

chips, drinks, cake walk, crafts, and more candy then you 

can imagine.  This is a great outreach for our church so 

invite your friends, family, neighbors, enemies, anybody 

you can think of, please invite them out. 

 
 

October 7          Cow Night 

October 14        Baked Potato & Chili 

October 21        Mexican Night 

October 28        Italian Night 
 

Family Night Meal 

Wednesdays, 5:30 pm   
 

 

 

Family Night Dinners  
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Church Resource Center  
There was great participation in the 2015 Summer Read-

ing Program.  A total of 15 Shiloh readers ages 5 to 21+ 

read a total of 165 books.  The readers in the 5-9 age group 

were Sam Winn, Hope Childers, Zachary Pardee, and 

Shawn Hagewood.    For the 10-12 age group, the readers 

were Dana Jensen, Corinna Pardee, Rachel Tubbs,  Morgan 

McMahan, Winston Perry, Alethia Titsworth, and Seth 

Hagewood.  The adult readers were Andy Winn, Kerry Chil-

ders, Lynn Pardee, and Teresa Tubbs.      

16 Shirley Shaw 

17 Crystal St.Clair-Canaii 

18 Jessica Cornell 

19 Fred Reed 

23 Kya Reger 

26 Amber Mitchell 

27 Dylan Bowling 

28 Elizabeth King 

30 Sarah Mann 

 Rachel Tubbs 

31 Jared Vann 

 

Anniversaries 
5 Chris & Cindy Chalkley 

   

 

Birthdays 

1 Katie Lee 

 Joey Meler 

2 Mike Pizana 

 Luck Rollins 

3 Chris Mitchell 

4 Clint Titsworth 

5 Kelly Crisafulli 

7 Katherine Band 

 Megan Band 

 Nicole Band 

9 Mckayla McMahan 

10 Melinda Cornell 

 Abby Hastings 

 Emilie Pizana 

11 Brenda Storke 

15 Brenda Parker 

  

Amistad Mission Needs  
 

Bonnie Bowen will be heading to Bolivia, November 

8ð15, to help at a children’s orphanage.  The orphanage is 

in need of the following items for the children’s use:  

 

¶ Soccer shin guards (a few for children between the ages 

of 10-12 and a few others for children between ages 15-

18) 

 

¶ Soccer socks (to go over the shin guards for the same age 

ranges) 

 

¶ Swimming goggles (a few for boys between the ages of 7

-15 and a few for girls between the ages of 7-15) 

 

¶ Swim suits (a few for the same age ranges) 

 

¶ Sports drawstring bags (there is a need for all of the chil-

dren, about 75, and they do not have to be fancy or ex-

pensive) 

 

¶ Water bottles (there is a need for all of the children) 

 

¶ Basketballs (deflated) 

 

If you are able to donate any of these items or have 

questions, please contact  Bonnie  at 775-9834.  

These Summer Reading Program winners were at the 

Celebration on September 20th.  From left, Lynn Pardee, 

Kerry Childers, Hope Childers, Sam Winn, Dana Jensen, 

Corinna Pardee, Zachary Pardee, and Andy Winn.  They 

had cupcakes and selected a book or DVD as a prize.   
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Upcoming Events 
October 3  hǇŜǊŀǝƻƴ LƴŀǎƳǳŎƘ 
October 20  CŜŜŘ ǘƘŜ bŜŜŘȅ 
October 30  IŀǊǾŜǎǘ tŀǊǘȅ 
October 30  h// /ƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ 9ƴŘǎ 
November 14  ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴΩǎ [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ 
November 15  vǳŀǊǘŜǊƭȅ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ aŜŜǝƴƎ 

Music News  

I hope you are having a beautiful fall.  We have started 

up our music ministry with the children's choirs, the sign 

language team and Sounds of Praise.  We are meeting eve-

ry Wednesday.  Youth choir starts at 5:00 and if you come 

and sing, you get to go to the food line first!!  Children's 

choirs and ministries start at 6:00 and the adult choir, 

Sounds of Praise at 7:15.  We are beginning our Christmas 

musical, “Changed by a Baby Boy”. Come to practice and 

get started with us! 

Youth Group  
 

We are now in full swing with our youth meetings on 

Wednesday and Sunday nights! Our Wednesday night fo-

cus is "Living the Word" and our Sunday night focus is 

"Learning the Word".   

 

Mark your calendars: 

October 3rd - Operation Inasmuch 

October 9th - Girls Youth Night Out 

October 18th - Million Dollar Mission (details coming) 

TBD - Movie night on the lawn at the Hagewoods 

 

We hope to not only see all of our teens during the 

week but some new faces too. So think about who you can 

invite to join us for youth! 

 

AWANA  
 

What Does AWANA Mean? The letters are from 2 

Timothy 2:15 and stand for Approved Workmen Are Not 

Ashamed. ñStudy to show thyself approved unto God a 

workman that needeth not to be ashamed rightly dividing 

the word of truth.ò  2 Timothy 2:15 The purpose of 

AWANA is to reach boys and girls with the gospel of Je-

sus Christ and train them to serve Him.   

We have begun another great year with many return-

ing AWANA families.  If you have not yet joined us on 

Sunday, but would like to, it is not too late to get started.  

We would also love to introduce the AWANA program to 

children and families that do not attend Shiloh.  Please in-

vite your family, friends, or neighbors, ages pre-school to 

sixth grade, to join us on Sundays from 4:00-5:30 in the 

Family Life Center. 
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